Wildflower Homeowners Association
 Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting
September 7, 2015
11:00 am
The Board of Directors met in open session in the Wildflower pool area to discuss policies and maintenance issues related to the Wildflower HOA.
The Board members in attendance at 11:00 am: Gail Otter, President, Vice-President Ron Thompson, Danielle Battut, Member-at-Large and Andy Lazzaretto, Secretary.  Terry Reimer, Chief Financial Officer, was not able to join the meeting.
Steve Schwind and on-site manager Grant Duff attended the meeting as did the owners of Unit 23 and Unit 24.
The President said the Board met Saturday September 5th at 9:00 to walk the grounds and review the overall condition of Wildflower.  The Board inspected decks, concrete, landscape, etc. and general maintenance of the complex.  Gail emphasized that a priority list would be developed based on the inspection.
The condition of the roof on the building of Units 65-68 was discussed.  Following discussion Ron Thompson moved, seconded by Danielle Battut, that the entire roof be replaced and rebuilt similar to those done before using the metal up the side of the walls.  Motion carried 4-0.

The question of satellite dishes and contracting for cable service for the HOA was brought up for discussion.  The Board agreed to obtain feedback from the homeowners on cable question.  Following discussion, Danielle volunteered to perform an investigation regarding the cost and conditions of providing cable to Wildflower and report back to the Board.  Gail said that she would also prepare a questionnaire to be sent to all the homeowners.
The Board asked Grant to remove those satellite dishes which are no longer in service and to provide a revised list of the active dishes.

The question of upgrading the managers’ unit was raised for discussion.  The consensus of the Board supported going forward with the next phase of improvements to the managers’ unit.  Following discussion Gail moved to authorize retaining an architect/engineer to design a new entry into the mangers’ unit and to develop preliminary plans for submission to the city for plan check.  Motion seconded by Ron Thompson and carried 4-0.  

The exhaust problem surrounding the pool heater was discussed.  The Board directed Grant and Steve to work with Amerigas and the pool contractors in town to determine the nature and solution to the problem and advise the Board as soon as possible.

The continuation of landscape improvements within Wildflower was discussed.  The consensus of the Board was to move forward and obtain revised proposals from Mono Works immediately to assure that Phase Two will commence early in the spring of 2016.
There being no further business the Board adjourned at 11:30 am.

APPROVED BY THE BOARD ON, October 2, 2015
